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December 23, 2021

Representative Roland Lemar, Chairman Senator Will Haskell, Chairman
Transportation Committee Transportation Committee
Room 2300 Room 2300
Legislative Office Building Legislative Office Building
Hartford, CT 06106 Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Senator Haskell and Representative Lemar:

Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes Sections 15-31a(k) and 15-31a(o), my office has reviewed the 2021 Annual 
Operations and Project Report of the Connecticut Port Authority (“Authority”); further pursuant to Public Act 21-179, my 
office has reviewed the quarterly report regarding the status of pending and current contracts and activities related to 
the construction project at the State Pier in New London. As noted in the report, my office continues to provide general 
project management guidance and advice to the Authority for its consideration pursuant to a memorandum of 
agreement. 

Should you have any questions on this matter, please don’t hesitate to reach out to my office.

Sincerely,

Noel Petra
Deputy Commissioner
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